
Hello to all my Elders and Seniors,
My name is Lorina Jones and I am a Tulalip tribal member. I have been
working for the tribe for over 19 years and have six children. My partner
Jacob James works with Public Works for the tribe. Both of our positions
require us to be essential workers. Though it puts our family at risk through
this pandemic, we are honored to help wherever it is needed. 

My parents are Audrey Charles and Steve Jones Sr., Both are from Tulalip. My
Grandparents are Helen Prouty (Hatch), Wesly & Tiny Charles, Florence
McKay (Williams), and George C. Jones Jr. (deceased before I was born ). My
Great Grandparents were Katherine "Molly" Hatch (Fryberg), Donald Hatch
Sr., Nora Dillon, Joseph Charles Sr., Martin and Margaret Williams, and
George Jones Sr. and Juanita Giddings. 

Fortunately, I was able to grow up very close with most of my grandparents.
Growing up, I always enjoyed being around them and helping them when I
could. Before my great-grandpa Martin passed, I still remember him calling me
his little dishwasher when I was a little girl. It's a fond memory
that makes me smile. I would always ride with my grandmother Florence
(Martin's daughter) and my parents, and a lot of the time, Esther Reeves
would be with us. We would go to yard sales or for rides to the woods hunting
or berry picking. I was always also down at Esther and Tom Reeves' house
visiting. Esther would make pork chops for dinner, and she always had gum to
hand out, and we played Go Fish or Rummy together. I loved her very much. 

In my early 20s, I had the honor to be able to help care for my great
grandmother, Molly H., on the weekends. I would help with getting her
breakfast, bathing, and sitting with her visiting. I did this for months before
she passed. I have many other grandma's memories, but the time to help care
for her was very special to me. I often went to my grandfather Wesly Charles
and grandma Tinys to help them cut and stacking wood, weed-eating the lawn,
or helping Grandma Tiny feed her birds. I helped them also with whatever
housework was needed, took them to appointments, or just sat and visited
with them.
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I also grew up close with my grandma Sally and was able to help with her care
when she became ill. I helped with cooking, bathing, appointments, and just
visiting. When I was caring for my grandma, I was encouraged to become
a caregiver. I became a certified caregiver. I have elders that I have cared
for and have great memories of my times with them, but they are some very
special ones. My parents are elders now, and I do my best to be there for
them in any way I can.

I started working at the Bingo Deli in 2001 as an attendant and was there for
almost three years. Through the time at Bingo, I served many of our Elders
and Seniors that came there for Senior Bingo. A position opened up for a
cook/driver at the Senior Center, and I thought this would be an excellent
position for me because I enjoy being around and helping Elders. I have been
here for seven years. I take pride in making two meals a day for our
Elders/Seniors, especially through this pandemic. We are currently delivering
153 breakfast and 168 lunches. I enjoy coming in every day and chatting with
those that receive the meal deliveries.

If any of you would like to be added to our meal delivery or have any recipe
suggestions that live on the Rez, feel free to give us a call at (360)716-4684
or (360) 926-5806.

Sincerely,
Lorina Jones 
Kitchen Coordinator
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